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Is CHHA BC Parentôs Branch season coming to an 
end? This is what the Executive discussed at our 
February 13 meeting. With the decline in attendance 
at our Family Weekend and Spring Workshops we 
question whether we are meeting the needs of hard 
of hearing families. Do families want more parent 
education programs or more social events? Weôve 
invited feedback and opportunities to attend our 
meetings yet no one comes forward.  
 
We discussed the fact that now with newborn 
screening and the supports of the Early Hearing 
Program, Guide By Your Side, early intervention 
agencies and a parent organization focusing on those 
early intervention years, BC Hands & Voices, families 
are getting great support right from the diagnosis, 
through to school entry. Parents can also access a lot 
of information and find support through the internet. 
Hopefully, we will soon be seeing many of the 
families whose children were identified at birth, 
looking to CHHA Parents` Branch for support and 
opportunities to connect with other families. 
 
CHHA BC Parentôs Branch was started many years 
ago by a few mothers of school aged hard of hearing 
children. There was not a whole lot of support in 
those days and these mothers had the foresight to 
realize that there needed to be a venue where 
families with hard of hearing children could meet and 
share their concerns, frustrations and possible 
solutions. Over the years, their mission expanded to 
educating their communities, schools and 
government about the great potential of hard of 
hearing children, given the proper support.  
 
Today our mission statement is: CHHA BC Parentôs 
Branch is a parent group who are passionate about 
connecting & supporting families throughout BC who 
have school-aged children living with hearing loss. 
Through fun family activities our children develop 
sustaining friendships as they grow into young adults. 
We educate and support parents through our 
newsletter, workshops and other events. As a parent 
group, we understand the power of meeting with each 
other.  
 
If you have attended our Family Weekend and 
Games Night you can see for yourself how all of our 
hard of hearing children of all ages connect and have 
fun! It is so important for them to have this opportunity 
to meet other kids with hearing loss and to realize 
they are not alone in their hearing loss. Let us not 
forget the parents and the new friendships they make. 
I have seen the smiles and friendships over the years 
and it is such a wonderful memory!  

Personally, I have been involved with CHHA Parentôs 
Branch and Executive for 14 years and it has been 
such a wonderful experience for our family. My son, 
Nolan (HOH) will be graduating this year from 
Langley Fundamental Middle Secondary. The others 
on the Executive have been involved longer than me 
and their hard of hearing children are now young 
adults. We feel it is time  
for younger folks to take  
over the vision and keep  
CHHA BC Parentôs  
Branch alive and active!  
 
I would like to encourage  
families to keep on educating 
yourselves about hearing loss,  
social implications, support 
and technology all through  
your childôs school years.  
 
Be involved and be active in CHHA BC Parentôs 
Branch!  
- Teresa Lonn  
 
Our next event will be the Spring Workshop 
coming up on April 28, 2012. See more info in this 
newsletter. Unfortunately due to lack of funds, 
Family Weekend will not be happening in 2012. 
For our fall activity, weôll be participating in the 
Vancouver Walk2Hear, followed by a family 
picnic.  Stay tuned to the newsletter and email for 

other family events! 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Spring Workshop 
ñThe Right to Hearò -  a workshop for parents of 
school-aged hard-of-hearing children 
Saturday, April 28; 9:30am ï 1:30 pm  
BC Family Hearing Resource Centre, Surrey 
Register today on our website!  
www.chhaparents.bc.ca  

 
Optimist Communication Contest 
ñHow my Optimism Helps Me Overcome 
Obstaclesò 
Thursday, March 29; 8:15am ï 3:00pm 
Michael J. Fox Theatre, Burnaby, BC 

 
Info session with Gallaudet University  
for parents of high school grads/young adults 
considering an education at Gallaudet University.  
Are you aware that the B.C. Government has a 
B.C. Access Grant for Deaf/HH students (who 
qualify) and wish to attend Gallaudet?  
Wednesday, March 28; 5:30-7:00 pm  
(a light dinner will be provided)  
4334 Victory Street, Burnaby  
Cost: Free, but please RSVP before March 23 to: 
fndc@shaw.ca or 604 684-1860 (voice/text msg)  
Note: ASL Interpreting will be provided.  

 
CHHA National Conference  and Youth of 
Tomorrow Leadership Retreat 
ñWellness and Health for Persons who are  
Hard of Hearing around the Worldò 
May 16-19 in Ottawa, ON 
More information at www.chha.ca  

 
Walk2Hear (& family picnic) 
September 2012 
More details & registration info coming soon 
http://chha.ca/walk2hear/ 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

Other exciting and informative events often  
are brought to our attention in between 

publications of our newsletter.   
Please sign up on our 

website for our  
email updates, so you donôt 

miss out.   
We will not clog your inbox! 

http://www.chhaparents.bc.ca/
http://www.chha.ca/
http://chha.ca/walk2hear/


 
 

 
 
The University of  
British Columbia, Canada 
 
 

Cochlear Implantation among deaf children with 
additional needs Parental perspectives of child and 
family outcomes and experiences 
Paid volunteers needed to participate in a study  

¶ If you are a parent, AND 

¶ Your child is under 18 years and has a cochlear 
implant, AND 

¶ Your child has additional needs, such as autism, 
cerebral palsy, or health impairment   

 
We need YOUR HELP to learn about parentsô 
experiences of the cochlear implantation process 
for their child and their family. At the moment, very 
little is known about the benefits and challenges of 
cochlear implantation for deaf children with 
additional needs and their families, especially from 
the parentsô perceptive. Your experiences are 
important to us!  
 
Our hope is to assist professionals and cochlear 
implant teams to optimize service delivery for deaf 
children with cochlear implants who have 
additional needs, and their families. Moreover, 
parent-generated information has been found to be 
very helpful to other parents who have similar 
experiences. 
 
Please consider either completing an online survey 
and/or participating in an interview. We are asking 
for only one hour of your time.  
Participating parents will receive up to $50 as an 
honorarium for taking time to volunteer for the 
study.  To find out more about how you can get 
involved, please visit our website: 
http://blogs.ubc.ca/cochlearimplantparents/ 
E-mail: cochlearimplantparents@gmail.com 
(US) Deirdre Curle, Research Coordinator 
(206) 767-9191 
(Canada) Janet Jamieson, Principal Investigator   
(604) 822-5262 
 
Conducted by: 

Dr. Janet Jamieson, Professor  
Dept. of Educational and 
Counselling Psychology, and 
Special Education  
 

Dr.  Anat Zaidman-Zait, PhD.  
Dept. of Human Early Learning 
Partnership  

 
 

 
 
Sumitted by Simone Felker 
 
It can be a challenge at times, when you have a hard 
of hearing child but more so, when you lose their 
hearing aids. 
 
I wanted to share a story with you about my day 
when those lovely hearing aids went on an 
adventure. 
My son was about 8 years old.  He attended swim 
lessons regularly.  At the beginning of his lesson, 
Ross usually would hand me his hearing aids to look 
after.   I put them in the swim bag for safe keeping.   
 
I always had ½ hour to kill (so to speak) while he was 
in his lesson.  So on this particular, what do I do? I 
decide to clean out the bag, dumping the remnants in 
the garbage. 
 
Swim lessons are over and we start for home. I 
realize Rossô hearing aids are nowhere to be found. 
Panic sets in. Big time panic! 
 
Now, I have to mentally go back and figure out where 
they went.  Awé the light goes off in my head. The 

GARBAGE! YIKES!  
 
So, back to the 
community centre I 
go.  I probably 
looked like a mad 
woman. Now, I have 
about half the staff 
helping me look for 
those puny little 
hearing aids in every 
garbage bag. 
Nothing inside, so off 
I trot, outside to the 
big bin.  The smell is 

just enough to make someone cough up lunch - you 
know what I mean. I get half way through the 
dumpster and the child life lady comes out with the 
hearing aids in her hands. 
 
Oh, what a RELIEF! Just another day in the life of a 
mom with a child with hearing loss. 
 
 
Can you relate?  Have a funny story to share?  Weôd 
love to hear your antidotes about life as the parent of 
a hard of hearing child.  Please share at 
info@chhaparents.bc.ca.  
 

http://blogs.ubc.ca/cochlearimplantparents/
mailto:cochlearimplantparents@gmail.com
mailto:info@chhaparents.bc.ca


 
 

 
 
 
Sign CHHA's Petition Today! 
 
The Canadian Hard of Hearing Association is 
working hard to bring CapTel telephones to Canada. 
This telephone combines the 
convenience of a telephone with 
the text capabilities of the 
internet showing you the 
incoming caller's words 
in text form in real 
time as captions on 
your CapTel 
telephone or over 
the internet. Your 
callers do not 
have to dial a 
special number 
to connect to 
the  
captioning 
service like 
they do with the 
TTY phone. They call your own number and 
the captions simply come up automatically on all calls 
incoming or outgoing. During your phone 
conversations text is displayed word-for-word in 
caption form of everything the caller says on the 
telephoneôs built-in screen. A petition has been 
started to show support in bringing CapTel phones to 
Canada. 
 
Download this petition at 
http://chha.ca/documents/petition2.pdf  and return to 
the CHHA national office immediately to show your 
support for this type of technology. 
 
 
If you are interested in obtaining multiple signatures 
for this petition, please contact the National office at 
chhanational@chha.ca.  
 
 

LIBERATED LEARNING ï 
Hosted Transcription Service 

Source: http://www.chha.ca/documents/hts.pdf 
 
If youôre a student who needs help with note taking 
during fast paced lectures, a speech recognition 
powered ñhosted transcription serviceò may help. 
We are now accepting students from any age range 
who are currently enrolled in a postsecondary 
institution in Canada.  
 
How this system works: simply record your lecture; 
upload the audio to Hosted Transcription Services 
(HTS) and it will transcribe your class into a multi-
media transcript so you will have the most accurate 
study notes possible. Apply to participate at 
www.transcribeyourclass.ca or contact Janice 
Stevens at Janice.stevens@SMU.ca 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 
 
 
 
Membership 
Have you renewed your membership?   
 
By paying membership fees, you demonstrate a 
belief in what we are doing, and indicate you 
continue to support us.  
 
The services and supports we provide come at a 
costé we continue to apply for funding and approach 
businesses, as well as demonstrate fiscal 
responsibility by collecting minimal fees for 
membership.  
 
Membership to the BC Parentsô Branch is open to any 
individual or organization.  Our members are 
parents/gaurdians of children who are hard of 
hearing, or professionals who work with or serve hard 
of hearing children.   Membership entitles you to 
subscriptions to the Parentsô Branch newsletter and 
email updates, vote on any CHHA Parentsô Branch 
matter at our Annual General Meeting (held at Family 
Weekend), and option to attend our planning 
meetings. 
 

NEW!!  We can now accept your 

membership (new or renewal) on our website 
via PayPal ï quick, easy and convienent! 
 
Check it out at  
www.chhaparents.bca. 
 

Save the dateé Walk2Hear 

 
This fall, our Branch will be participating in the 
Walk2Hear.  We will be joining other CHHA 
branches from across the country in a 
walkathon to raise awareness & funds for the 
Parentsô Branch. 
 
We hope to follow the walk with a family picnic 
and games in the park. 
 
In lieu of Family Weekend, please plan to join 
us at this event! 

http://chha.ca/documents/petition2.pdf
http://chha.ca/documents/petition2.pdf
mailto:chhanational@chha.ca
http://www.chha.ca/documents/hts.pdf
mailto:Janice.stevens@SMU.ca
http://www.chhaparents.bca/


 
 

 
 
 
By Gillian Shaw, Vancouver Sun  
February 16, 2012 
www.vancouversun.com/digitallife 
 
Deaf, hard of hearing callers will be able to text 
message 911  
Trial program will open emergency services to 
hearing, speech impaired  
 

When James Henderson called 911 he was 
desperate to get help for his wife Nancy, who was 
choking. But Henderson is deaf and when he 
wasnôt able to communicate the details of the 
emergency on the call, it took more than 40 
minutes for help to arrive.  

The incident 
had a happy 
ending when 
the pill that had 
blocked 
Nancyôs throat 
dislodged and 
she was able 
to recover on 

her own. But it underscored the difficulties that 
people who are deaf, hard of hearing or have a 
speech impairment face when they are trying to 
reach 911. And it helped to spur the launch of a 
three-month trial announced Thursday that will 
allow people who canôt communicate with 911 
operators over voice calls to text from their 
cellphones instead.  

The trial, announced by the Canadian Radio-
television and Telecommunications Commission, 
involves participants in Vancouver, Toronto, 
Montreal and the Peel Region. Itôs aimed at testing 
the system and gathering data for a report on the 
feasibility of rolling out the program nationwide.  

ñItôs a huge safety issue for someone to be able to 
get hold of 911 services in a timely manner,ò said 
Mandy Conlon, provincial accessibility coordinator 
for the Canadian Hearing Societyôs 911 
improvement project. ñThere are definitely people 
who have not been able to get a timely answer to 
their 911 calls specifically because of this issue, 
they donôt have access to 911 the way a hearing 
person does.ò  

Conlon said in the case of the Hendersons, who 
live in Brantford, Ont. and are both deaf, the 
husband left the phone off the hook and went to 
help his wife, believing that his call would result in 
emergency services being dispatched immediately. 
However, with 911 call centres getting misdialled 
through pocket and prank calls, people who are 
deaf or canôt communicate with the operator for 
another reason arenôt able to rely on simply leaving 
the phone off the hook to get emergency services 
to their door.  

The trial, in which registered participants will make 
test texts to 911 is expected to have at least 120 
participants, about 40 in each region, said Conlon. 
She said the technology works with newer-model 
cellphones, regardless of whether they are 
Android, Apple or some other operating system. 
Telus, which provides the back-end technology for 
911 services in British Columbia and Alberta and 
works with E-Comm in Vancouver, is participating 
in the trial through its 911 work and as a wireless 
carrier.  

 
Telus spokesman Shawn Hall said this is the first 
time texts will be able to be combined with voice 
calls to 911 operators. The 911 system already 
helps operators locate people who are calling from 
cellphones, relying on either GPS or the triangu-
lation of cellphone towers. ñWhat this texting 
service does is it essentially bolts that location 
technology onto text messaging functionality so 
someone who is deaf, or who has a speech 
impairment and canôt talk to the 911 operator, can 
text the relevant information,ò said Hall. ñItôs 
important that it works this way because it 
combines the powerful aspects of a voice call, 
particularly that location functionality with texting, 
and if you are unable to speak, you will be able to 
text information ð such as óthereôs a fire,ô ómy 
spouse has had a heart attack.ô ñThis will help 
bring the best possible 911 services to someone 
who is deaf or who has a speech disability.ò 

 
  

òNobody can do everything, 

but everyone can do 

something.  

 

I wondered why somebody 

didn't do something.   Then I 
realized, I a m somebody."  

http://www.vancouversun.com/digitallife


 
 

 
 
 
http://sunnyandhercochlearimplants.com/ 
 
ñSunny and Her Cochlear Implantsò is the first of 
six books.  
 
 Follow Sunny, a happy-go-lucky eight year old, 
who lives her life as a deaf child in a hearing world 
with hearing aids.  Suddenly, her life changes 
when her aids no longer help ï but there is a 
solution. 
 
Sunny is about hope, acceptance and a ñcan doò 
attitude. 
  
In these books, you will learn how Sunny uses 
special tools to live life as a deaf child living in a 
hearing world. These special tools include a 
vibrating alarm clock, flashing lights as signals for 
fire or a phone call or a door bell ï and you will 
also learn about other tools and methods that can 
be used to meet the needs and overcome the 
obstacles of everyday life. 
  

 
 
Why Sunny was Created 
Susanna discovered there were not many 
childrenôs books on the market relating to hearing 
loss, cochlear implants and physical handicaps. 
She desired to create awareness about physical 
handicaps and that it can be shared with 
others.  Hopefully, it will inspire dialogue with the 
parents so that they will further educate their 
children about special people ï especially those  
 

 
 
 
 
with physical, mental and emotional challenges. 
Susanna feels children need to learn that there are 
all kinds of children in the world and that some may 
be a little different from others; however, they 
should be encouraged to life their lives to the 
fullest like most children. 
  
 What the future holds for Sunny:  

ñSunnyôs School Daysò 
ñSunny Goes to Summer Campò 

ñSunny Gets a Jobò 
ñSunny Buys a Horseò 

ñSunny Enters a Horse Showò 
 
Sunnyôs Vision: 
Sunny hopes that by sharing her life with you, you 
will learn many things about yourself and 
others.  Most importantly, you will learn acceptance 
by others and that you can be a happy child in 
spite of being different. Sunny did not let hearing 
loss stop her from having a happy childhood and 
she hopes you donôt let your disabilities stop you 
from living your life to the fullest.  Sunny is also 
very grateful for her life and she wants you to focus 
on the positive elements with a ñcan doò attitude. 
  
About the Author 
Susanna Dussling was born on Long Island, New 
York. She and her parents and a younger brother 
moved to Houston, Texas (which she now calls 
home) when she was ten years old.  
 Having completed high school with honors and 
college, she now works in management in the retail 
industry. Her favorite pastime is spent with her 
performance Arabian horses. Susanna also enjoys 
motivational speaking. 
  
The ñSunnyò books are written with firsthand 
experience, based on the authorôs life, as a deaf 
person who was raised in a hearing world. Given 
the tools, meeting people and gaining knowledge 
will help you reach your goals, no matter how big 
or small. 
  
To buy ñSunny and her Cochlear Implantsò go 
to:  
 http://www.authorhouse.com/Bookstore/Book
Detail.aspx?BookId=SKU-000374791. 
 

 
 
 
It can be a challenge at times, when you have a hard of 
hearing child but more so, when you lose their hearing 
aides. 
 

http://sunnyandhercochlearimplants.com/
http://www.authorhouse.com/Bookstore/BookDetail.aspx?BookId=SKU-000374791
http://www.authorhouse.com/Bookstore/BookDetail.aspx?BookId=SKU-000374791


 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

To apply or renew your Membership, mail this form with a 
cheque, or go to CHHAparents.bc.ca to sign up online! 

 

Please select:  Ǐ Parent(s)      Ǐ Professional      Ǐ Other:          

                       
NAME(s) 

                       
Organizatoin / Business Name (if applicable) 

                
MAILING ADDRESS 

                
PHONE      EMAIL 

 

Ǐ  Annual Membership  - Family  

($30 annually)   

Ǐ  Annual Membership  - Professional  

($50 annually)   

Ǐ  Donation  $         
(tax receipt will be emailed for donations over $10) 

Total Enclosed:  $     
 
   

Payable to: CHHA B.C. Parentsô Branch ï  
c/o 10150 Gillanders Road; Chilliwack, BC  V2P 6H4  

   
 Please consider donating to CHHA BC Parentsô Branch ï our charity number is 86215 7302 RR0001,  

we will provide a tax receipt for all donations over $15.   
Donations via CanadaHelps.org are now accepted on our website. 

. 

Thank you!  Your support benefits hard-of-hearing children in BC. 

Email is our most cost - effective way to give you 

important information on a regular basis...   
If you are not receiving our email update s, please send your address to  

info@CHHAparents.bc.ca .  We wonõt fill your inbox!   

 

We love to hear from our families.   If you have any suggestions 

regarding events, newsletter  submissions (pictures, stories, jokes, 

encouragementsé), issues you need help with, etc.,  

please contact us!   

2010-11 Board Members 
 

President  Teresa Lonn 
Vice President  Leila Lolua 
Secretary  Nicole Grazier 
Administrator  Willetta Les  
Directors at Large Simone Felker 
   Lisa Woogman 
Parent Support  Cathy Luther 
 
We operate as a team: working together 
to bring support to parents of children 
who are hard of hearing.   
We welcome you to attend our next 
meetingé you wonôt be asked to commit 
to a lot of work, we promise!  We meet in 
Surrey 3-5 times per year.   
Need help / advice / have questions?  
We are parents here to help you and 
support you in raising your hard of 
hearing child.   
Please contact Willetta at 
info@CHHAparents.bc.ca for info. 

MISSION STATEMENT  

We are a parent group who are passionate about connecting & 

supporting families throughout BC who have school -aged children 

living with hearing loss.  Through fun family activities our 

children develop sustaining friendships as they grow into you ng 

adults.  We educate and support parents through our 

newsletters, workshops and other events.  As a parent group, we 

understand the power of meeting with one another.  

 

Families, please list your Hard of Hearing child(ren):  
       

          
Name    Birthdate    

         
Name    Birthdate  

 

mailto:info@CHHAparents.bc.ca
mailto:info@CHHAparents.bc.ca

